Index of the Regular Board Meeting 01 10 2013

CLACKAMAS RIVER WATER BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS

REGULAR BOARD MEETING
 BOARD INDEX OF AUDIOTAPE
January 10, 2013
	COMMISSIONERS PRESENT:
	STAFF PRESENT:

	Larry Sowa, President
	Lee Moore, General Manager

	Ken Humberston, Secretary
	Carol Bryck, Chief Financial Officer

	Hugh Kalani, Treasurer
	Adora Campbell, Exec Asst to the Board 

	Patricia Holloway
Grafton Sterling 
	Bob George, District Engineer
CRW Employees: Donn Bunyard, Rob Cummings,                              Suzanne DeLorenzo, Kham Keobounnam, Gary Schelske, Jon Sleight, Kyle Yancey

	
	

	VISITORS PRESENT (from sign-in sheet):
	


David Blair, Mrs. Hugh Kalani, Barbara Kemper; Gary Kerr, Cyndi Lewis-Wolfram, Warren Mitchell; Bill Schulenberg
George Payne (Oak Lodge Water District)

Keith Miller (Sunrise Water Authority)
	
	


Agenda Item 1.0:
Call to Order 

The meeting was called to order at 6:02pm. The pledge of allegiance was recited. 
President Sowa announced that a board meeting would be held at 10:30am on Tuesday, January 15, 2013. It had not yet been determined whether the meeting would be a special board meeting or an executive session.

Secretary Humberston provided copies of the definition for a “Council-General Manager” form of Government.

Agenda Item 2.0:
Public Comment

Barbara Kemper, Ratepayer 


Referencing the December manager’s report, the report mentioned that Commissioner Holloway had concerns 
about Ms. Kemper’s purchase of the laptop she had used as a commissioner. She asked for information 
regarding these concerns so she could clear them up in a public forum.

President Sowa said Staff would provide this requested information to Ms. Kemper.

Agenda Item 3.0:
Resolution 04-2013:
Appoint Budget Officer – Carol Bryck, Chief Financial Officer
MOTION:
Ken Humberston moved to approve Carol Bryck as Budget Officer. Hugh Kalani seconded 

the motion.


MOTION CARRIES 3-2


Ayes:

Humberston, Kalani, Sowa

Nays:

Holloway, Sterling

Abstentions:
None

Agenda Item 4.0 (a):
Resolution 05-2013:  
Establishing Wholesale Water Rates to Sunrise Water 


Authority – Carol Bryck
MOTION:
Ken Humberston moved to approve Resolution 05-2013 establishing wholesale water 


rates charged to Sunrise Water Authority effective July 1, 2012. Hugh Kalani seconded 


the motion.

CRW provided water to Sunrise Water Authority on a wholesale basis. Per the agreement, rates are updated annually effective July 1st. Because the rate is based on the CPI, information is not received until after July. For water delivered at Mather Rd the rate increased from $0.458 to $0.540 and for water delivered at Otty Rd the rate increased from $0.471 to $0.555.  These increases were retroactive to July 1st.
Commissioner Holloway commented there wasn’t a contract reflecting the rate change and inquired about the effective date. 

Ms. Bryck responded that at one time the effective date had been January 1st but had changed by the Board prior to her arrival and was reflected in the current contract.

Commissioner Sterling requested the specific information on the millions of gallons purchased by SWA. 

Mr. Moore handed out copies of the wholesale agreement between CRW and SWA to the Board.

MOTION PASSED UNANIMOUSLY
Agenda Item 5.0:
Approve Budget Calendar for Fiscal Year 2013-2014 – Carol Bryck


MOTION:

Ken Humberston moved to approve the proposed Budget Calendar as presented for the 




FY 2013-2014 budget. Hugh Kalani seconded the motion.
Dates for the budget meetings and budget hearing were proposed by the Board as follows. The meetings would begin at 6:00pm.



Thursday, April 4, 2013
Budget Committee Meeting



Thursday, April 18, 2013
Budget Committee Meeting



Thursday, April 25, 2013
Budget Committee Meeting



Thursday, May 23, 2013
Budget Hearing 
Cyndi Lewis-Wolfram, Ratepayer


Ms. Lewis-Wolfram asked if the Board would reconsider the last week in April so the Budget Hearing could be 
held and noticed by the May 9, 2013 Board meeting instead of having the budget hearing late in May for a 
proposed adoption in June.

Due to schedules and anticipated discussion by some members, the Board upheld the proposed dates.


Commissioner Holloway moved to include the scheduled dates for the budget committee meetings and budget 
hearings as agreed upon by the Board. Secretary Humberston agreed to the amendment.
The Board unanimously agreed to the amendment to the motion.
MOTION PASSED UNANIMOUSLY

Consent Agenda 1.0:
Acknowledgement of Gross Payroll and Accounts Paid

Patricia Holloway requested gross payroll and accounts paid be removed from the consent agenda and placed 
on the regular agenda for discussion.

MOTION:

Ken Humberston moved to acknowledge gross payroll in the amount of $199,445.90 and 




net accounts in the amount of $451,145.55 fro the month of December. Hugh Kalani 




seconded the motion.
Without having the projected amount for legal expense, Commissioner Holloway commented for the current fiscal year, Phillips Law Office had been paid $83,378.63. Approximately, $20,000 of this amount was for the month of December.  
President Sowa suggested placing legal counsel on a retainer basis so legal services could be known in advanced and suggested discussion the Board policy on legal services.
Holloway believed it may be less expensive by having legal counsel on staff that reported directly to the Board and preferred it not be Mr. Phillips.

Commissioner Holloway continued to request legal invoices.

Commissioner Sterling requested the following:

· Unredacted, supporting documentation for the check payment to Phillips Law Office in the amount of $19,859.90.

· Billing information and the contract for Check # 77444 to BOLD Planning Solutions for $8,000

· Billing information and the contract for Check #77456 to Wonderware, LLC for $7,025.00

· Billing information and the contract for Check #77520 to Michael V. Nixon in the amount of $27,665.00. Sterling’s understanding was it was Moore’s personal attorney and the Board had voted not to pay these fees. He requested an explanation from President Sowa.

Moore handed out contract for BOLD Planning Solutions and Wonderware, LLC as requested.

Bryck explained BOLD Planning Solutions was the company being used to assist the District with its Continuity of Operations Plan (COOP) and was funded by State grant money awarded to CRW towards emergency preparedness. Wonderware, LLC was for the annual technical support to maintain of the water treatment plant’s SCADA system. This payment had been made since the SCADA system was installed.

These discussions would be moved forward to next week’s meeting.


RESTATED MOTION:
Ken Humberston moved to acknowledge gross payroll in the amount of 






$199,445.90 and net accounts in the amount of $451,145.55; with the exception 





of the check payments as listed by Commissioner Sterling. Hugh Kalani 






seconded the motion.

MOTION CARRIED 4-1

Ayes:

Humberston, Kalani, Sowa, Sterling


Nays:

Holloway

Abstentions:
None

Agenda Item 6.0
Financial Reports

In comparing the prior fiscal year:
(a) Accounts Receivable Aging:  The ending balance as of December, 2012 was approximately $644,000 less than the balance of October, 2012.
(b) Cash and Investment Position:  LGIP interest had yet been posted for December. Estimate was $3500.
(c) Budget to Actual:  As of November, 2012:  General Fund revenue was at 46.54% of budget. Revenue exceed projections by $374,150.Water revenue was at 47.57% of budget and exceeded projections by $214,331. SDC revenue is at 33.47% of the budget through November 30, 2012 and was $12,622 below projections. General Fund expenditures were at 36.86% of budget and under the budget by $343,010. Capital Outlay was at 22.49% of the budget and CIP expenditures were at 6.5% of budget. 

Year to year comparison through November 30, 2012:   The 5.47% increase in revenue due to the rate increase and consumption was up a bit with a drier summer. There was little variance in personnel services and material and services and capital outlay decreased a little over 11% this year due to less budgeted expenditures.

At the February meeting, the six-month, budget report would be provided. 

Commissioner Holloway requested a corrected quarterly report.
Agenda Item 7.0
Management Report – Lee Moore, Sr., General Manager

A. 
General Manager Activities:

1. Due to the short time between December and January meetings, there are only a few items to report. Most of the time spent was on insurance, audit concerns and Board requests.

2. CRW was insured for General Liability, Commercial Property/Casualty through Phildelphia Insurance Companies and Directors and Officials coverage through Swett and Crawford. A check had been made in the partial amount of $65,000 to Phildelphia and $5800 to Swett and Crawford.

3. CRW received a clean audit and there were no outstanding, material issues.  The management letter was provided to the Board, intended solely for the Board and was not typically distributed to the public. Copies of both the audit and the annual Comprehensive Annual Financial Report (CAFR) were available.


Commissioner Sterling requested information about the random drug and alcohol testing program – just the 
structure of the program - for employees who drive commercial vehicles.


C. 
Commissioner Requested Information:


A series of requests had been made by Commissioners Holloway and Sterling.
6. A copy of the General Manager’s contract and associated addendum was provided. Information on Sunrise Water Authority’s monthly water purchase from CRW and a copy of the wholesale agreement. Information on computer purchases was provided; the number the Board provided did not match CRW records. Since July, 2008 CRW’s the amount for computer purchases totaled $94,988.36

Commissioner Holloway’s spreadsheet included software purchases and her number came to approximately $98,000.00
Agenda Item 8.0
Business from the Board

Commissioner Humberston provided supporting reports for reimbursement to the Board in the packet. 
Agenda Item 9.0
Public Comment


Warren Mitchell

Mr. Mitchell inquired about the rate study and where the District was in the process.


President Sowa said the rate study was in progress and once completed, a report would be provided.

MEETING ADJOURNED at 6:57 pm
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